LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL (MID) AREA
TUESDAY 18 JUNE 2013
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)
(Notes below)
Sue Foster, North East Vice-Chair

Communication with colleagues in Health

CEPHA meeting and AGM

Election of Officers and Local Delivery Group representatives


	Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Welcome to new Headteachers:
Ian Bowyer

Boreham Primary  

Fiona Dorey
 
Great Bradfords Juniors

Jane Hunter

St Andrew’s Halstead 

Rebecca Moore 

Tollesbury Primary (Acting this term)

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Peter Anderson

St Peter’s CE Primary, Coggeshall
Brenda Dyke

Beehive Lane Primary 

Jacqui Green

Notley Green Primary
Sue Grocock

St Mary’s CE Primary, Woodham Ferrers

Adrian Hayes

Our Lady Immaculate Catholic Primary

Linda Todd

Broomfield Primary

Lisa Howard-Rothwell, Mid Clinical Commissioning Group 

Chair 

Doretta Cowie (Perryfields Juniors)
Vice-Chair
Sue Foster (The Tyrrells School)
Treasurer
Cheryl Allard (Oaklands Infants)
Braintree
Penny Smith (White Notley CE Primary)


Chelmsford N
Sue Foster (The Tyrrells School)
Chelmsford W
Helen Hutchings (Highwood Primary) 

Chelmsford S      Cheryl Allard (Oaklands Infants)

Maldon

Sue Dodd (Woodham Walter CE Primary)  


Dengie

Geraldine Denham-Hale (St Mary’s, Burnham)
Witham

Anna Conley (The Howbridge Infants) 

South Woodham Ferrers
 Amanda Buckland-Garnett (Collingwood

                              Primary)

	p 1*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning


	p 2 
	Protecting children in Essex from sexual exploitation 
	DC John Staines 

	p 2- 4
	Primary Updates:

· Council elections

· Ofsted inspection progress

· Primary Partnership conferences

· The Tail

· Top performers – national comparisons

· Pupil premium

· SEN developments

· LA working with Academy Trusts 
	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning


	p 4 - 6
	The Local Offer   
	Karen Woolhouse, SEN Inclusion Commissioner  

	p 6 - 9
	Serious Case Review recommendations  
	Clare Kershaw, Lead Strategic Commissioner  

	p 9 - 10
	Provision for primary children with behavioural difficulties 
	Ralph Holloway 

	p 10 - 11
	Primary school improvement updates 
	Graham Lancaster 

	p 11 - 13
	Use of the Sports’ Premium (Active Essex)
	Brian Shaw

	p 13 - 16
	Implementing and managing the 2013 school teachers’ pay and conditions 
	Nikki Harris, Nikki Brittain  Schools’ HR 

	p16 - 17
	  Key dates
	CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers 2013/2014 -at Chelmsford City Football Club
Thursday 14 November 2013
Wednesday 5 March 2014
Wednesday 18 June 2014
Annual General Meeting (County EPHA)     

Tuesday 15 October 2013  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 11 October 2013       Weston Homes Community Stadium

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014
Friday 14 March 2014          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Summer term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL (MID) AREA
TUESDAY 18 JUNE 2013
ATTENDANCE
	Present

	
	Sarah Manning                
	Galleywood Infants

	Cheryl Allard
	Oaklands Infants 
	Gill Marrion                    
	Woodville Primary    

	Margaret Amery 
	Latchingdon CE Pirmary 
	Cathy Mann
	Rivenhall Primary 

	Peter Anderson
	St Peter’s CE Primary, Coggeshall
	Liz Maycock
	Little Waltham CE Primary

	Hazel Arnill 
	Ford End CE Primary 
	Kerry Ann McGrory
	Templars Primary 

	Lois Ashworth
	Cold Norton Primary 
	Ross McTaggart
	Barnes Farm Juniors 

	Dawn Baker 
	Lawford Mead Juniors 
	Claire Mills  
	Chancellor Park Primary

	Anne Barney
	Great Bardfield Primary 
	Kate Mills
	Barnes Farm Infants 

	Keith Bannister
	Great Totham Primary 
	Amanda Mitchelson 
	St John the Baptist CE Primary

	Gill Bennison
	Westlands Primary
	Rebecca Moore 
	Tollesbury School 

	Verity Boreham 
	John Ray Juniors 
	Jan Myers 
	Wentworth Primary

	Ian Bowyer 
	Boreham Primary 
	Jinnie Nicholls 
	St Giles CE Primary 

	Helen Bright 
	Heybridge Primary 
	Guy Niven
	Baddow Hall Juniors

	Amanda Buckland-Garnett
	Collingwood Primary
	Mary Nicholls
Claire Newson
	Stanley Drapkin Primary
Roxwell CE Primary

	Linda Buchanan 
	Belchamp St Pauls CE Primary
	Julia Palmer 
	Silver End Primary 

	Alex Burden
	Great Waltham CE Primary 
	Rachael Plunkett
	Priory Primary 

	Anthea Caddy 
	St Pius X Catholic Primary
	Janette Quinn
	Lawford Mead Infant & Nursery

	Lorraine Cannon 
	Moulsham Infants 
	Clare Robinson
	St John’s CE Primary, Danbury

	Stewart Caplin 
	Cressing Primary 
	Nick Rudman
	Maylandsea Primary 

	Anna Conley 
	The Howbridge Infants 
	Helen Ryan
	Beckers Green Primary 

	Diane Deans
	White Court Primary
	Lesley Schlanker
	Baddow Hall Infants 

	Sarah Donnelly
	Richard de Clare Primary 
	Helen Shaw
	Elmwood Primary School

	Fiona Dorey 
	Great Bradfords Juniors 
	Caroline Shingleton 
	Wethersfield CE Primary

	Stuart Ellis 
	St Michael’s CE Primary
	Jon Smith
	Holy Trinity Primary, Halstead 

	Joe Figg
	Purleigh Primary 
	John Smith 
	St Peter’s CE Primary

	Sue Foster
	The Tyrrells School 
	Marie Staley
	Trinity Road Primary

	Jane Gates 
	Great Bradford Infant & Nursery
	Susan Sutton 
	Tanglewood Nursery 

	Sarah Ginzler-Mayer
	St Joseph’s Catholic Primary 
	Tracey Thornton
	Maldon Primary 

	Andrew Gillet
	Margaretting CE Primary 
	Eileen Thomas 
	Writtle Infants 

	Christina Gooday 
	Trinity St Mary’s CE Primary 
	Linda Todd 
	Broomfield Primary

	Carol Gooding
	Danbury Park Primary 
	Sharon Tyler  
	Springfield Primary

	Sue Grocock 
	St Mary’s CE Primary, WF
	Melanie Vine
	Earls Colne Primary & Nursery

	Karen Harden                  
	Southminster CE Primary
	Sean Wade 
	Howbridge CE Juniors 

	Paula Hagan                    
	St Nicholas CE Primary Tillingham
	Wendy Walker
	Chipping Hill Primary 

	Kim Hall 
	St Margaret’s CE Pri, Toppesfield
	Mike Walsh
	Kelvedon St Mary’s CE Primary 

	Martin Hawrylak
	Stisted CE Primary
	Pauline Ward 
	St Cedds CE Primary

	Ceri Jones 
	Mildmay Juniors 
	Greg Waters 
	The Bishops CE and Catholic Pri 

	Maggie Jones 
	St Francis Catholic Primary, Maldon 
	Janis Waters
	Great Leighs Primary 

	Ann Kelliher
	Holy Family Primary, Witham
	Sandra Way 
	John Ray Infants 

	Anthea Kenna 
	The Cathedral CE Primary 
	Michele Williams 
	All Saints CE Primary 

	In Attendance 
	
	Rosalind Welch 
	Bocking Church Street Primary 

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	Amanda Woolmer
	John Bunyan Juniors 

	Mike Blant 
	EPHA Liaison Officer 
	Andy Wright 
	Rayne Primary 

	Ellen Watkinson 
	Holy Family Witham
	Apologies
	

	Sharon Taylor-Sezgin
	Longwood Primary, Harlow
	Doretta Cowie
	Central Chair, Perryfields Junior 

	Chris Beazley 
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Shenfield 
	Linda Hughes
	Moulsham Juniors

	Paul Parascandolo 
	Our Lady of Ransom Catholic Pri
	Phil Kyriacou
	Kings Road Primary 

	Jayne Self 
	Chancellor Park Primary 
	Margaret Miller 
	De Vere Primary 

	Ryan Duff 
	Larchwood Primary 
	Nicky Patrick
	Burnham-on-Crouch Primary 

	Jane Landa-Arrese
	Moulsham Infants 
	Penny Smith
	White Notley Primary

	Gill Cunningham 
	John Ray Infants 
	Kate Ward
	Shalford Primary 

	Kate Garnett
	St Luke’s Primary 
	
	

	Alan Garnett
	North Primary & Nursery 
	Lisa Harrod-Rothwell
	Mid CCG

	Dave Walton 
	Woodham Ley Primary 
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	
	

	Tim Coulson
	Director for Education & Learning
	Maz Norman
	Quadrant Commissioner

	Graham Lancaster
	Assistant Lead Strategic Commissioner – Primary
	Fiona Reid

Cathie Bonich
	Quadrant Commissioner

Quadrant Commissioner

	Clare Kershaw
	Lead Strategic Commissioner
	Karen Woolhouse
	ECC SEN Inclusion Commissioner

	DC John Staines 

Brian Shaw
	POLIT

Active Essex
	Nicki Harris

Nikki Brittain
	HR Schools Team

HR Schools Team

	
	
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.
	
	CENTRAL EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 18 June 2013

	

	1.
a)

b)
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Sue Foster, Vice-Chair of CEPHA, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting. 

Welcome to new Headteachers:

Ian Bowyer

Boreham Primary  

Fiona Dorey
 
Great Bradfords Juniors

Jane Hunter

St Andrew’s Halstead 

Rebecca Moore 
Tollesbury Primary (Acting this term)

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Peter Anderson

St Peter’s CE Primary, Coggeshal

Brenda Dyke

Beehive Lane Primary 

Jacqui Green

Notley Green Primary]

Sue Grocock

St Mary’s CE Primary, Woodham Ferrers

Adrian Hayes

Our Lady Immaculate Catholic Primary

Linda Todd

Broomfield Primary

	

	2.
	COMMUNICATION BETWEEN HEALTH AND SCHOOL COLLEAGUES

Lisa Harrod-Rothwell, Chair of the Mid Clinical Commissioning Group, thanked headteachers for inviting her to attend the Central EPHA meeting. She explained that she chairs the Clinical Commissioning Group which is run by GPs, nurses and other health service practitioners. The group is keen to build bridges and to improve communication between schools and health services. For example, she noted that GPs have a system of “soft alerts” about patients, which warns them to keep an eye on vulnerable individuals; as a governor, she explained that she knows that schools have a similar system for vulnerable children – but that the two services don’t communicate those concerns to each other. She is keen to develop pathways of communication, working in the best interests of the child.
Lisa is also keen for schools to educate children and families about health messages; for example, reminding people that the common cold last for about 3 weeks and there is little point in visiting the GP during that period (assuming no complications). She noted that schools play a key role in the community and she is keen to develop community cohesion.

Lisa can be contacted at lisa.harrod-rothwell@nhs.net
	

	3. 
 a)
b)

c)

d)

e)


	EEPHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

CHAIR’S REPORT 

Sue Foster, the Vice-Chair of CEPHA, explained that Doretta Cowie (CEPHA Chair) was unable to be at the meeting as she was on her school year 6 trip. She read out the following report:


Thank you for your continuing support of EPHA. In a time of continual change the need for collaborative working has never been stronger and the subscriptions we pay never better value for money!

New performance management processes, new pay policy, sports funding back in the budget, focus on Pupil Premium , an impending new curriculum, SEN changes  and as always a new framework from OFSTED all add to the complexities of our role. Having colleagues who are facing the same issues and constraints is invaluable  - advice and a friendly voice has kept many of us going in these sometimes fraught times.

A huge thank you to all those involved in the running of EPHA  - in particular to Pam and Mike for their unending support and advice. Thanks as well to all those heads who give up time for the Exec, ADG and on various working parties.

Hopefully everybody will have a great summer, pay policies and OFSTED temporarily on hold!

Enjoy the break and see you all in the Autumn term.

The Summer term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2013/14 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 
Headteachers were reminded that the Deputy Headteachers’ conference will be held on Friday 11 October 2013 at the Weston Homes Community Stadium (key note speakers Mick Waters and Michael Hughes) and next year’s annual Headteachers’ conference will be held on Friday 14 March 2014 at Stock Brook Country Club. 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

Joe Figg, CEPHA Treasurer, noted that 101 Central schools (out of 130 in total) paid the 2012/13 subscription to EPHA. The opening balance of the account was £5,402.08 and the balance sheet at the end of March 2013 showed a balance of £5,254.06. The funds retained by the Area were used to pay for last summer’s HR input (£250), £2,735.52 for presenter Melody Hosaini (Inspire Engage) and £10,100 paid across to County EPHA.
Joe was thanked for his management of the Central EPHA budget over the year. He is stepping down as CEPHA treasurer and will handing over to Cheryl Allard, Headteacher at Oaklands Infants. 
EPHA Annual Subscription

The EPHA subscription will be £120 for the 2013/2014 financial year, to be collected in the Summer term by the Area treasurers, with £20 being retained by each Area, partly in recognition of the increasing number of resources the Area is required to pay for, as the LA no longer has the budget to pay for paperwork at meetings. The EPHA Manager confirmed that she will send an invoice out to all schools in the internal post the end of June which will include a letter explaining what the annual subscriptions are used for.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES         

Chair 



Doretta Cowie (Perryfields Juniors)
Vice-Chair


Sue Foster (The Tyrrells School)

Treasurer


Cheryl Allard (Oaklands Infants)

Braintree


Penny Smith (White Notley CE Primary)


Chelmsford North

Sue Foster (The Tyrrells School)
Chelmsford West

Helen Hutchings (Highwood Primary) 

Chelmsford South      

Cheryl Allard (Oaklands Infants)

Maldon


Sue Dodd (Woodham Walter CE Primary)  


Dengie



Geraldine Denham-Hale (St Mary’s, Burnham)
Witham


Anna Conley (The Howbridge Infants) 

South Woodham Ferrers
Amanda Buckland-Garnett (Collingwood Primary)

The officers and Local Delivery Group representatives were thanked for the hard work that they do on behalf of headteachers in the Central Area and for agreeing to continue in their roles or taking on new positions. 

REPORT FROM THE EPHA LIAISON OFFICER

County EPHA Treasurer’s Report 

Area treasurers have done a great job in collecting subscriptions from schools. This represents contributions from 421 schools. EPHA Executive agreed to keep subscriptions at their current level for the coming year. The county EPHA accounts are in good health with assets of around £70,000 at the moment.

4Myschools 

A donation of £25000 has been made available to EPHA through 4MySchools. This is in line with the not-for-profit company’s ideal of ploughing profits back into the community to benefit children and families in Essex and giving back to Essex schools. The profits represent a growing number of primary schools making use of the agency – and of course, as with any business, it has taken time to build up to a situation whereby profit is made. Our first dip into the funds paid for 50% costs of our speakers at the annual EPHA Headteacher Conference.

The secondary sector ASHE has the same arrangement and the same amount donated.

CAMHS

Thank you to those headteachers who have put themselves forward to attend the CAMHS JCC during the re-commissioning and consultation process. 
Thank you also to those headteachers and SENCOs who gave feedback on how the service could be improved through online consultation or by attending face to face consultation events.
Essex Education Services 

I met with Liam Donnison, heading up the council’s traded services to schools (Essex Education Services) who is keen to meet with a representative group of headteachers to talk through how services could be improved and what it is that schools want from them. If you think you might be interested in getting involved in a meeting – before the end of term – please contact me: mikeblant@gmail.com
Services include financial services, Target Tracker software, outdoors learning provision, the schools music service, HR, School Library Service, Governor training, Continuing Professional Development (CPD) etc. Essex County Council is seeking flexible and sustainable models for future working.

Other activities

Mike has attended:

· the SEND Advisory Group sessions and Local Offer task and finish group 

· Children With Disabilities Group meetings including The One Plan

· Meetings with Tim Coulson

· Formula Funding Review

· ADGs

· Children’s Partnership Board

· Southend, Essex, Thurrock Strategic Child Sexual Exploitation Group

· ELP/HR delivering Performance Management Review training sessions

· liaison with Ralph Holloway: Primary Provision; Reduced Timetables 

· liaison with Nicki Harris re: Model Pay Policy & Guidance


	

	4.

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

CENTRAL  meetings with the Local Authority officers 2013/2014 -at Chelmsford City Football Club
Thursday 14 November 2013

Wednesday 5 March 2014

Wednesday 18 June 2014

Annual General Meeting (County EPHA)     

Tuesday 15 October 2013  Chelmsford City Football Club
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013

Friday 11 October 2013       Weston Homes Community Stadium

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014

Friday 14 March 2014          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
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